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NEWSLETTER
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TERM CALENDAR



SCHOOL NEWS
Word of theWeek
As part of my role for this year, I have been researching the complexities of vocabulary and
vocabulary development in children.
Vocabulary refers to the words we must know and understand to communicate effectively. It is
the knowledge of words and word meanings. Reading vocabulary refers to words we recognise or
use in print. The words we need to know to understand what we read.
Vocabulary development plays an important role in word recognition. Students are more likely to
be able to read a word if they find a match between the word on the page and a word they have
learnt through listening and speaking. This also supports them to read related words.
Vocabulary is also the key to reading comprehension. Readers cannot understand what they are
reading without knowing what most of the words mean. As children learn to read more advanced
texts, they must learn the meaning of new words that are not part of their oral vocabulary.
To encourage Erina Heights families to join in the fun of learning new words with their children I
will be including a ‘word of the week’ in our newsletter. You might like to share this word with
your family and set them the challenge to use it, correctly, in conversations throughout the week.
Or see if you can include in it in conversations with friends, or extended family members to guess
the correct meaning of the words, or just learn a new word.

Miss Sheather

Woosical theMusical
On Wednesday our school was treated to a
performance called Woosical the Musical.

The stage was filled with colour, vibrancy,
song and dance. The main characters were
the Worry Woos which our children have
become very familiar with. Each Worry
Woo has a hard to explain emotion and
during the musical the little monsters tried
to express their emotions and find
strategies to help them deal with their
complicated feelings.
Without realising, our children were
learning simple strategies to help them
deal with emotions like worry, frustration,
loneliness and insecurity. They witnessed
the Worry Woo monsters learning to
understand why they feel certain emotions
and to accept and respect everyone’s
emotions.
Our school was very lucky to have been
given the opportunity to see this
production and will take away some lovely
memories and learnings from the day.

Mrs Anderson



WELCOME BBQ

Last Wednesday, we held our Welcome BBQ and smoking ceremony. It was such a positive
afternoon, where our community could come together, get to know each each other, eat yummy
food, meet the teachers and watch their children play in our new playground.

The smoking ceremony was a wonderful way of starting a fresh year, clean and fresh. It was a way
to welcome everyone and bring us all together to pave the way for a fantastic year together.

The BBQ was followed by our parent information sessions in the school hall. This was a way of
highlighting events and activities that are on offer for your children and demonstrate just some of
the learning that will take place in classrooms.

We thank all of our community who came along and thank all the staff and teachers who cooked,
served and helped make the afternoon a success.

What a wonderful start to our year.

Ms Bailey



CLASSROOM NEWS

1K
What a wonderful start to the year 1K has had! Everyone has settled in well- including Miss Kay! 1K
have been so engaged during our English sessions and have been loving learning new phonemes and
graphemes to help us read our new decodable texts. Our most recent book “Under the Southern
Cross” started conversations around special places that we have visited in Australia, and it was a
great stimulus for our own descriptive writing. In mathematics, IK has enjoyed our daily number
sense activities and hands on tasks that have developed our mathematical talk. One of our favourite
activities was recognising patterns in the real world and making links to numbers. 1K enjoyed their
Zooper Doopers from Mrs MacDonald last week on a sunny day, a reward for bringing in all Dojo
notes. We have also been enjoying reading the Worry Roos books and were delighted to attend the
Woosical last week.

We are looking forward to a great year ahead with such wonderful learners in the classroom. Here
are some of our highlights.

Miss Kay.



COMMUNITY NEWS

Students from our school will soon be undertaking (or have recently undertaken), an education tour
of the national capital. Students will be given the opportunity to participate in a variety of
educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy.

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the
national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost
of the excursion the Australian Government is contributing funding of $30.00 per student under the
Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to
the school upon completion of the excursion.



COMMUNITY NEWS


